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Dear Parents 

Tomorrow is the last day of Term 2 and this completes Semester One. In writing this 

newsletter entry I cannot help but reflect on the year so far, one which gives me much 

satisfaction and with gratitude to all who have contributed to our school community in 

some way.  

In a sermon given by Pope Francis at Vatican City in 2013 our Holy Father spoke of the importance of gratitude in our lives 

and especially in our family life. He commented on how saying, ôthank youô is sometimes much easier to say to colleagues 

or strangers than to members of our own family. Perhaps this has just become a bad habit as we get caught up in an  

attitude of complacency or familiarity. Perhaps we are led to a false sense that our loved ones know that we are grateful 

and do not need to hear it.  I believe however that all humans enjoy feeling appreciated. It is not surprising then when I see 

the emotional response from people when they relay stories of how a member of their family expressed their gratitude  

towards them. This is particularly special when it is unexpected and is not connected to celebrations such as Christmas or 

birthdays, although these are important times too. In this sermon Pope Francis challenges us to reflect on how often we say 

óthank youô in our families. He asks us to reflect on how often we say óthank youô to those who help us or those close to us.  

Here are a few of Pope Francisô words of wisdom from the sermon at the Vatican: 

ñIf we can realize that everything is Godôs gift, how happy will our hearts be! Everything is his gift. He is our strength!ò 

ñSaying óthank youô is such an easy thing, and yet so hard!.How often do we say óthank youô to one another in our 

families?ò  

ñThese are essential words for our life in commoné If families can say these three things, they will be fine. óSorry,ô 

óexcuse me,ô óthank youô.ò 

ñAll too often we take everything for granted!ò 

Perhaps over the next few weeks we could take up Pope Francisô challenge and use these precious words to those closest 

to us in the most unexpected times. 

Before we  part for a few weeks for the school holidays I would like to say thank you to all the children, parents and staff for 

all you have contributed this term, To the children; thank you for your courtesy and interest in learning. Thank you for your  

cooperation with your teachers and for your  enthusiasm and wonderful behaviour. To our parents; thank you  for your  

support and interest in the school. Thank you for your continued generosity, ideas and feedback. Thank you for giving up 

your time to be involved and for your assistance in and out of the classroom. To the staff; I wish to thank them for their  

dedication to your children, I thank them for their spirit of fun and patience and interest in their own professional learning. I 

wish to thank them for going above and beyond what is usual in their role as teachers or support staff in giving  that little bit 

extra to make learning fun and engaging or to extend sympathy and support when needed. Finally I would like to thank the 

Dean of our Cathedral, Father Bob Bossini  for his support, interest and weekly involvement in the school. 

May you all have a happy and safe holiday and I look forward to seeing you again to start another wonderful term of  

learning. 

God bless you and your family. 

Bernadette Fabri 

Principal 



KA Anthony Sassen  

KM Joshua Aqabani 

1C Aurora Broadbridge 

1S Takeshi Liu 

2M Jerome Santos 

2Y Talia Kalouch 

The Honour Award is awarded to the child 

who  demonstrates  outstanding  

behaviour shown in the Student Charter 

KA Jazmyne Drosos 

KM Cynthia Daher 

1C Daniel Saleh 

1S Baxter Gittany 

2M Emily Johnson 

2Y Ava Salloum  

¢ƘŜ {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘ ƛǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƘƻ ƭƛǾŜǎ 

their life through Faith in Action  

 

 

A message from our World 

Youth Day Pilgrim,  

Miss Azar.  

Dear parents,  

It is less than two weeks now till I begin this amazing journey to the Philippines and Poland.  I would 

like to truly thank the St. Patrickõs community for making this experience possible for me. The  

continuous support and encouragement that I have received has allowed me to grow and prepare for 

this uplifting experience.  

The weekly formation nights have allowed me to grow even more as a Catholic. The different topics 

that were discussed and the speakers that presented on these nights have united us -pilgrims ð and  

prepared us for this journey.  

I look forward to fulfilling the works of Mercy and most importantly, bringing my experience home to 

each of you.  

If you would like to continue to follow my journey to the Philippines and Poland, I will be updating my 

blog whilst at WYD. I look forward to sharing this experience with you.  

http://chantalazarajourneywithchrist.blogspot.com.au/   

Once again thank you very much.  

God bless.  

òLet yourselves be touched by Godõs boundless mercy, so that in turn you may become apostles of mercy 

by your actionsó. Pope Francsõ message for World Youth Day 2016. 

http://chantalazarajourneywithchrist.blogspot.com.au/


AFTERNOON PICK UP UPDATE  
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Just to keep you updated on the afternoon pick up situation. After recently  
contacting Parramatta Council regarding the 'proposed' changing of the signs in 
Trott Street, I was informed that the changing of the signs was rejected by the  
committee. I had not been informed of this situation. I have since rung  
Parramatta  Traffic Police and discussed the issue with them. I feel that the current 
system of pick up, where parents are permitted to wait on Trott Street until a space 
is made available, is working. The plan forward is for key stakeholders to meet 
once again on site at the school for another review and for the results of this meeting to be taken back to a council meeting again. 
Whilst I am very disappointed with the lack of resolution with regard to the  current issue and with the rejection of the change of 
signs to enable parents to wait along Trott Street I do understand the frustration experienced by residents and workers along this 
section of the street who are unable to enter their properties or businesses during this timeslot. I am confident with patience and 
persistence that the council and police will assist to find a mutually acceptable outcome for both the school and the local area. I 
have been very pleased with the approach demonstrated by representatives of both service organisations. I will keep you updated.  
 
Ms Fabri 

Tri Skills and Sports Days for Term 3 

Next term the children will be participating in our Gymnastics Tri Skill program and will be required to wear 
their sports uniforms for an additional day. Please dress your children in their sports uniforms for the  
following days:-  

Class Day Class Day 

KA Monday & Friday 3T Tuesday & Friday 

KM Tuesday & Thursday 4B Tuesday & Thursday 

1C Tuesday &Wednesday 4G Tuesday & Thursday 

1S Monday & Thursday 5C Monday & Wednesday 

2M Monday & Thursday 5T Monday & Wednesday 

2Y Monday & Friday 6P Tuesday & Wednesday 

3L Monday & Friday 6W Tuesday & Wednesday 

BON VOYAGE MS AZAR!  

Best  wishes is extended to Ms Azar who leaves for the World Youth Day  

Pilgrimage on the second week of the holidays. I know Ms Azar is very excited 

about going on such a wonderful journey and so grateful for your support over 

the year. Iôm sure you are all looking  forward to hearing all about her  

experiences in the Philippines and Poland when she returns on 8th August. Mrs 

Eva Turkington will be teaching 2Y in her stead. Mrs Turkington is well known by all the children. Bon Voyage Ms Azar!! 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING BOYS' HAIRCUTS   
 

Dear Parents, 
  
With the holidays around the corner many parents avail of the opportunity to attend to their children's hair grooming through 
haircuts. Can I please ask that haircuts for boys are conventional in style by the time they return to school with no extreme 
difference between the side and top of the head.  
 
Thanking you for your cooperation in this matter as I know that retaining the quality reputation regarding the uniform at St 
Patrick's Parramatta is extremely important to both the parent community and school staff. 



Happy Birthday to the following  

children who will celebrate their   

birthdays in the following week and over the 

school holidays:   

Sharbel Georges, Dylan Amaral, Ryan Day,  

Jarrod Kassis, Jade Takchi, Anthony Maaraoui, 

Joshua Aqabani, Joanna Davino,  Joey Cascio, 

Jayda Tarabay,  Joshua Lorenzo ,  

Alexander Markovic 

Thinking about learning a new instrument? The 

Mercy Music & Performance Academy,  

Parramatta have availabilities for guitar and 

clarinet tuition starting in Term 3. 

TUESDAYS at 3:45pm ς Clarinet: Beginners 

Group Lessons 

WEDNESDAYS at 4:15pm ς Guitar: Beginners 

Group Lessons 

To find our more and to book call 8838 1288 or 

v i s i t  

http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/the-academy/

apply-now 

OLOL FIRST COMMUNION 

[ŀǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ мр ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ ƻŦ [Ŝōŀƴƻƴ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ 
their First Communion. Father reminded the children that their challenge, like ours, it 
to be the Light of Christ to others. 

Congratulations to Scarlett Khouri, Christian Sarkis, Angelina Wakim, Charlie Romanos, 
Jeremy Saliba, Dante Dagostina, Anthony Maaraoui, Alex Layoun, Christiana Kalouche, 
Jeremy Moussa,  Isaac Bechara, John-Paul Wehbe, Julian Tanna, Olivia Sicurella,  
Anthony Khouri and Justin Makhoul. 

CONFIRMATION 

The website for enrolments for confirmation is now open on the St  
tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ Lǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ 
for Confirmation and dates and times for the sessions, all of which are 
compulsory. 

If you have any further enquiries contact me, before or after school or by 
email 

jkerr@parra.catholic.edu.au     Jude Kerr 

NAIDOC WEEK 

A group of children from Years 3 to 6 will be joining with  
students from other schools in the Parramatta area to sing a 
song in the Darug language at this very special community 
event. 

http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/the-academy/apply-now
http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au/the-academy/apply-now
mailto:jkerr@parra.catholic.edu.au

